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The council of the Australian and New Zealand College of Anaesthetists accepts the recent 
statements on climate change published by the Intergovernmental Panel on Climate Change1, 
the World Health Organization2,3, the Australian Government Bureau of Meteorology4, the World 
Meteorological Organisation5, and The Lancet Countdown on health and climate change6.

ANZCA Council recognises the predicted severity of adverse health effects related to climate 
change2,3,6, particularly in vulnerable populations. These include those directly caused by extreme 
weather events, vector-borne diseases, disruption to food production, worsening air pollution, and 
mental health sequelae. The ferocity and devastation of the Australian bushfires this summer, and 
their link to climate change, have been particularly harrowing.

As a specialist medical college charged with overseeing safety and quality in health care delivery, 
we believe the evolving situation now constitutes a public health emergency, being one that 
warrants urgent and decisive adaptive changes. We call on all levels of Australian Government to 
accord the timely response that this requires. We welcome the opportunity to work in partnership  
to facilitate this.

We also recognise the need for a unified and community wide response to this challenge, and 
therefore we will seek to lead by example in minimising the carbon footprint of our own college  
and profession.
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More information about ANZCA’s position on environmental sustainability can be found in its professional document PS64 Statement on 
Environmental Sustainability in Anaesthesia and Pain Medicine Practice and its accompanying background paper PS64BP.

Supporting sustainable waste 
management practices including 

recycling in-house and at our events. 

Retrofitting measures to reduce water 
and energy consumption at  

ANZCA House.

Carbon offsetting airline travel 
associated with ANZCA activities.

Promoting the rational use of 
diagnostic tests, interventions and 

prescriptions, such as the Choosing 
Wisely campaign.

 Employing techniques and practices 
that reduce emissions and waste.

 
 

Supporting education and research 
in environmental sustainability in 

anaesthesia, perioperative medicine and 
pain medicine.

Transition to low-emission 
energy sources to reduce 
the footprint of healthcare 

facilities.
 
 
 
 

Future-proofing healthcare 
facilities and systems by 
incorporating measures 

that will adapt to the 
changing climate, and 
support sustainable 

practices including waste 
management.

Engagement with the 
healthcare industry to 

produce more sustainable 
medical products and  

reduce waste.
 
 
  

Investment in telehealth 
to reduce unnecessary 

long-distance travel and its 
associated emissions.

ANZCA is committed to minimising the health impact of climate change and  
promoting environmental sustainability, and has taken measures to reduce its  
environmental impact, including:

Anaesthetists and specialist pain medicine physicians can lead by:

ANZCA encourages healthcare organisations and government to consider:
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